
Welcome Commission for the Aarhus Convention 
Sant'Angelo in Vado 09.21.2023 

Subject reply to your note dated 09.20.2023 at 5.44 pm 

I kindly ask you to refer to the letter I sent, received in response from the manager Bartoli Maurizio 
of the Province of Pesaro Urbino, 
“Classification: 009-5 Issue: 22/2022 (to always be mentioned in the answer) Process code 22SH01 
Pesaro, digitally signed on 04/21/2023”

This clearly shows the closure of the proceedings and that participation was guaranteed only with 
publication in the praetorian notice board of the Province of Pesaro Urbino. 

At this moment the implementation procedure is stopped only because the municipality of 
Sant'Angelo in Vado has appealed to the regional Administrative Court, with the consequent 
possible request for damages to the manager. 

I thank you again for accepting my observations, which was not done by the central administrative 
authorities I contacted 

Best regards 

Giuseppe Dini


